
Year 5 

Welcome Meeting



Year 5 Staff

Teachers

Miss Bradley, Mrs Playle, Mrs Keeley and Mrs Head
(PPA – Purple Class)

LSAs

Mrs Hassell, Miss Waters

1:1s

Mrs Cooksey (Teal Class), Mrs Newland, Mrs

Tungate, Mrs Hallett (Purple Class)

Teaching staff have PPA on a Wednesday.



Uniform

Please ensure 
your child’s 

uniform is 
named.



 Please inform us via text or in person if your child is allowed to:

 Walk around to another classroom.

 Meet you at the school gate.

 If they attend KellyCare and what days.

 Attending a club.

 If they will be picked up by somebody else. 

 Summer term in preparation for Year 6, children may begin to 

walk home, if this is something you would like them to do. 

 If children are walking to and from school, mobile phones should 

be switched off and handed to the teacher and will be collected 

at the end of the day. 

 Your child should bring a water bottle to school every day – these 

can be refilled in the classroom. 

Organisation



 They should bring fruit or vegetables as a snack, which should at 

a minimum be healthy. We will be having a child join the 

school who has a severe nut allergy so we will be a nut free 

school. This means that no nuts or nut products will be able 

to come into our school at all. Please ensure your child does 

not bring nuts or nut products for snacks or in their lunchbox. 

They will not be allowed to eat anything containing nuts in 

our school and these will be returned home unopened to 

ensure everyone is safe. 

 Your child should wear appropriate clothing for the weather, 

including proper school shoes (no black trainers) and coat. 

 Please could your child bring a plastic bag for their coat when it 

is wet (to avoid damaging other items in their locker), if there 

are no pegs available.

Organisation



 Locker keys are free of charge, however, a replacement key will 

cost £5.

 Please could your child bring in an art apron (named), for 

example, an old polo/t-shirt/shirt.

 Please encourage your child to develop their independence by 

remembering their own belongings for the day.

Organisation



 We use the text system to communicate with you 
regularly.

 The newsletter is available weekly online. Please 

check the calendar on the school website for dates.

 If you have any concerns or questions, please text us 
and we will get back to you. In the morning and after 

school, there is often not enough time to speak 
properly.

Communication





PE

Our PE days are Monday and Wednesday.

Your child should come to school wearing 

their P.E kit. 

They should wear their coloured house t-

shirt and black tracksuit bottoms/shorts and 

black/house colour hoody/jumper as the 

weather gets colder.

Children are no longer allowed to wear 

earrings for P.E. They will not be able to 

participate in P.E if they can not take their 

earrings out. 

All long hair must be tied back for P.E 

lessons. 



Trips

Autumn Term: Planetarium (Science) TBC

Spring Term: First Aid (PSHE) and 02 (Music)

O2 Young Voices – 20th January 2025: We will be organising to go to the 

O2 again this year, which is a wonderful opportunity for the children to 

sing in front of an audience. Please see letter sent out Monday for more 

information. 

You can access the music and dance videos through the Young Voices 

website once you have registered. 

Summer Term: TBC

Due to rising costs, school trips can only go ahead if we receive enough 

contributions to cover the costs. We are very aware of financial 

implications that we are all under and have kept this in mind when 

planning.



Assessment

 Termly assessments will take place in Maths, GPS 
(Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling) and Reading.

 Half-termly ‘Star Tests’ linked to Accelerated Reader.

 Spellings – your child is tested termly on Year 3/4 or 

Year 5/6 statutory words. These form part of their 
weekly homework. They should be encouraged to 

learn these. 



 https://www.thereaderteacher.com/ This website 
recommends reads for each year group and will 

be useful to supplement your child’s reading. 
There are non-fiction and reluctant reader ideas 

on here as well. 

 Our school website also has a ‘Reading at Abacus’ 

page under the ‘School Info’ tab that offers ideas 
and advice. 

Reading

https://www.thereaderteacher.com/


 Regular reading 

Your child must read at home at least three times a 
week for 20 minutes. 

Please encourage your child to write in their diary each 

time they read to promote independence. 

Parents will need to sign once a week to confirm this 
has been done. See example on next slide.

Reading Homework



Reading diaries should 
be brought into school 

every day and will be 
checked on Fridays. 

If your child fails to 

have their diary signed 

for two weeks in a 
row, they will miss 

their playtime on a 
Friday.

Reading 
Homework



Accelerated Reader

 Your child can complete their quizzes at home on https://global-

zone61.renaissance-go.com/welcomeportal/2231238

Please note that this is a new weblink.

 Please ensure you have signed up to receive email updates about 

your child's progress. Please ask your class teacher/s for your 

login details, if you are unsure. 

 In order to make good progress, your child should read a range of 

authors and genres. Please see recommended reads at the end of 

the PowerPoint.

 Your child can use https://www.arbookfind.co.uk/ to search 

whether a book is on Accelerated Reader or check the book level 

at home.

https://global-zone61.renaissance-go.com/welcomeportal/2231238
https://global-zone61.renaissance-go.com/welcomeportal/2231238
https://www.arbookfind.co.uk/


TTRS Homework

 Please continue to use Times Table Rockstars to 
ensure quick recall. It is recommend by TTRS to 

improve retention and recall little and often, 
e.g. 10 minutes three times a week minimum. 



Spelling Homework

 Children in Year 5 are not given weekly spelling lists 
to learn, although they will still have tests or 

dictations in class based on the weekly spelling 
pattern. 

 Once testing of the Years 3/4 (Autumn) and Years 5/6 

(Spring/Summer) statutory spelling words has been 

completed, your child will bring home a sheet with 
words to practise throughout the year. 

 The highlighted words are the ones your child knows 

already.



Behaviour Policy 

 Your child will need to follow the class rules.

 Behaviour sanctions are displayed in the 
classroom, if these are not followed.

 Any major issues with behaviour will be 

communicated with you and action taken as 
required. 



https://www.nspcc.org.ukOnline Safety

 Please continue to discuss online safety and monitor 
social networks and sites that your child is accessing.

 We will be looking at online safety this term. 

The 2 Johns: 5th December 

2024 we will be having an 

online workshop with Year 5. 

Keep an eye out for details 

about a parent workshop.

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/?utm_source=google&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=GEN_-_Safety_-_%5bPhrase%5d&utm_term=e-safety&gclid=CIXt97y5hM8CFQaNGwod4qgDMQ&gclsrc=aw.ds


RSE

 Relationships and Sex Education in primary schools is now a 

statutory subject, alongside Health Education. Schools are 

also advised to provide a relevant, appropriate Sex 

Education curriculum in the UK as part of their whole school 

PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) curriculum.

 In Primary schools, the government wants the subjects to put 

in place the key building blocks of healthy, respectful 

relationships, focusing on family and friendships, in all 

contexts, including online. This will sit alongside the 

essential understanding of how to be healthy.

 In school we use The Medway scheme and an overview can 

be found on the school website.
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